WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the conference room on Wednesday 15 January 2014
	1.
	Welcome to new members – presented by Elisabeth Hawkey
Chair - Elisabeth Hawkey, Parishes Bridge Practice Manager 
            Liz Reynolds, Wey Family Practice Manager

            Janet Lake, Dr Lynch & Partners Practice Manager
            Alison Turner – IT & Support Manager (Minutes)



	2.
	Constitution – Liz Reynolds
The draft Patient Participation Group Constitution paper was discussed.  Members suggested a couple of changes to the wording.  LR to revise the paper with the changes.  
A suggestion to have GPs attend meetings was put forward.  LR advised that the Practice Managers represent all clinical staff, however, Practice Managers would put the suggestion to GPs.

It was agreed to increase the frequency of meetings to 3 times a year.    

      

	3.
	Patient Survey – Janet Lake
JL went through the main points of the survey.  On the whole the practices were pleased there had been an improvement on some key areas compared to the previous survey.  The following were discussed: 
· Telephone answering had improved, 
· 90% of respondents were happy with reception staff, 

· care and treatment improved,
· care and concern improved,

· understanding of problem and given advice to keep healthy improved,

· clean and tidy – 95% expressed excellent and good,
· When there is a delay to a GP’s surgery appointments - staff will add a message on waiting room TV screens to advise patients,

· 89% of patients see their usual GP.

PPG members made some additional comments as follows:

· It would be more useful to see a comparison between previous years’ surveys rather than see the detail from each survey.  Practice Managers noted this and would look towards providing a comparison in the future and placing on web sites and notice boards. 
· Usual GP was queried, i.e. when attending hospital appointments, patients are asked for their GP’s name.  Practice Managers advised that they should give the name of the GP who made the referral to hospital.  Patients are not assigned a GP, only assigned to the practice.  However, those over 75 are to be given a named GP.

· The messages displayed on TV screens – could they be slowed down as disappears before viewers can read fully.  Since meeting AT sought advice from TV screen provider, unfortunately, the scrolling cannot be slowed down.
· Do the survey results go to the GPs?  Practice Managers confirmed that the GPs view the results.
· How many surveys were completed?  Practice Managers confirmed 399 between the 3 practices.


	4.
	Update – Liz Reynolds
The Government is bringing in a new GP contract which takes effect from April 2014.  LR highlighted some changes from April 2014:

· Unplanned users of A&E – practices must monitor A&E admissions and actively educate patients to use pharmacies and walk-in centres when applicable.
· Much of the bureaucratic ‘Tick boxing’ will disappear.

· Those over 75 will be given a named GP, however, patients are unable to choose which GP.

· Dementia is a key target and West Byfleet Health Centre is focusing on Dementia and is a Dementia Friendly Centre.  
· From October 2014, patients from outside the Health Centre boundaries can register with the practices.  Those wishing to register should do so by the ‘on take’ practice.  Patients wishing to register with a specific practice are able to do so.

· Stakeholder meetings – if anyone is interested in becoming a member of the Clinical Commissioning Group’s locality Patient Participation Group, please advise Alison Turner.  Some of today’s attendees are already members of the group.

· The practices are working with the Primary Care Foundation on access and capacity.  For example, how we manage telephones, home visits, etc. The practices have put in a lot of time and effort into this initiative and are benchmarking against other practices.  In comparison, our practices are performing well on access and capacity.

· Members raised - Are the practices to change hours of access as per Government releases via national news?  Currently, there is no funding for longer opening hours.  Funding for access must be diverted from Secondary Care (hospitals) to Primary Care in order to fulfill this requirement.  Our Clinical Commissioning Group is actively looking at ways to divert money, for instance, stopping unnecessary A&E attendance.
     

	5.
	Action Plan – All
Members were asked to put forward ideas for action.  

· Online repeat prescriptions - sometimes repeats do not display.  This is due to repeat prescriptions requiring a drug review, which must be performed by a GP. The GPs to reauthorise repeats before the review date to enable them to be processed more easily.  A member queried his pharmacy’s hard copy of prescriptions – could it include a practice name.  AT explained that this is out of the practices’ control and would need to be performed by the pharmacy concerned.
· Patient survey results - the practices will publish on web sites and noticeboards.  
· Government initiatives - the practices will keep members up to date.

· CQC inspections – are due within the next 2 years.  The practices will publish their results on web sites and noticeboards, the CQC will also publish results on their web site.

· A&E unnecessary admissions – looking for ideas on how to flag this up to patients.

· Texting service – had gone live for Wey Family Practice and has reduced DNAs.  Dr Lynch and Partners and Parishes Medical Practice are looking to go live in the next few months.

· Carers Break – run by Surrey Independent Living Council.  GPs can refer carers to the service.  The service can award a small amount of funds per annum if carers meet the criteria.
· Patient Participation Meetings – will to be held 3 times a year to increase the frequency of meetings.



	6.
	  Date of Next Meeting – The next meeting will take place on Thursday 22 May at 12.30.



